

Academic Affairs Committee Report June 25, 2018

The Academic Affairs Committee met on Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at 3 pm. Members of the committee consist of Mr. Matthew Brown (Committee Chair) and Dr. Kathy Granger. Mr. J.J. Lewis, President & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member, and Mr. Miguel Aguilar, Executive Assistant to the CEO, serves as secretary.

Mr. Lewis provided highlights from the Staff Report (the entire Staff Report can be found online, in our Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Packet):

California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress

The testing window for the SBAC test is April 16th through May 4th. We are in the process of securing testing locations throughout central and southern California. Teachers will provide either extra credit or participation points to scholars as an incentive to take the test.

WASC Accreditation

With the addition of our Orange County Learning Center to CCS of San Diego, we needed to submit a substantive change to WASC. Representatives from WASC visited the OCLC in the fall (it was a virtual visit) and notified us that they approved our change and addition of the learning center. They also reaffirmed the accreditation status for CCS of San Diego through June 30, 2023.

Mr. Lewis introduced Ms. Gabrielle Golan, Special Education Manager, who led the committee through a presentation of our Special Education Department.

Mr. Lewis walked the committee through the 2017-18 Fall Semester Local Control Accountability Plan Progress Update. The update featured information on the LCAP, both a high-level overview and charter-specific information.

The Academic Affairs Committee will reconvene at the start of the 2018-19 school year.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mr. Matthew Brown Board Member & Academic Affairs Committee Chair